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How God has been at work in our Group: 

1. At Youth Café, a young lad came in—he’s been a few times but isn’t a regular. While playing basketball, we started talking about faith. When I asked what he believed, he surprised me by saying he had loads of questions—because two years ago, I gave him a Bible, and he’s been reading it! He’d also spent time looking at apologetics and testimonies online. We had a great 20–30 minute conversation, diving into some of his big questions about faith. It was amazing to see how much thought he’d put into it, and I’m excited to continue these conversations with him.

1. Over the past year, we’ve made a conscious effort to involve young people in leadership, planning and doing. From hosting games to leading ‘sofa chats’ on faith, running devotionals, helping to set up, and facilitating table discussions, young leaders have stepped up in incredible ways. It’s been special to see them grow in confidence, share their stories, and boldly talk about faith with friends and even strangers. Their willingness to step out and lead is inspiring. 

Please continue to pray for this young man as he explores faith and for all the young people actively sharing and growing in their faith.

Key hopes for the next 12 months: 

· To secure finances to retain our trainee Youth Worker, Bethany, and close our monthly financial gap. 
· To support more local churches, provide more opportunities for young people to grow in faith and share the gospel, expand Why I Believe events, and launch detached youth work—plus much more!

Dave Boyle, Centre Director
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